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JASPER COUNTY TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
Jasper County Clementa C. Pinckney Government
Building, Council Chambers

May 11, 2020 3:00 P.M.

Meeting Minutes

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Rudy Smith, Vice-Chairman Alex Flint,

Weldon Wall, Freddie L. Brantley, and Leo Gaston were all present at the meeting.

I. CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairman Rudy
Smith.

1. INVOCATION: Led by Mr. Alex Flint
Il. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Everyone in attendance

IV. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES: There was no meeting in April 2020,

therefore, there was no minutes to approve.

V. PUBLIC COMMENTS: There were no Public comments.

Vi. NEW BUSINESS:

ANDY FULGHUM: REQUEST FOR FUNDS FOR HIGHWAY 278 ROAD WIDEN PROJECT IN
THE AMOUNT OF $302,500.00: Mr. Andrew Fulghum, Jasper County Administrator,
made a request to the Committee to approved $302,500.00, for Professional Engineering
Services, for US Highway 278 Corridor Widening, Stormwater Drainage Improvements
and Malphrus Road Intersection Realignment in the Town of Ridgeland, Jasper County,
South Carolina, Proposal No.: P18011-D Revised.

After discussion on the matter, Vice-Chairman Alex Flint made a motion to approved
funding in the amount of $302,500.00, for Professional Engineering Services, the motion



was seconded by Mr. Weldon Wall. The Committee voted unanimously YES, and the
motion passed and was approved.

MALZONE M. RUSSELL- REQUEST CONSIDERATION OF FUNDING FOR PRESCHOOL
ROAD (WAGON BRANCH AREA): Mr. Russell asked the Committee to consider funding a
resurfacing project of Secondary Road 110, (approximately 1.1 miles). Mr. Russell will
present cost estimate figures at the next month’s meeting.

Vil. OLD BUSINESS

ANDY FULGHUM — UPDATE ON NATHANIEL WRIGHT’S DRAINAGE PROBLEM PROJECT:
Mr. Andrew Fulghum, Jasper County Administrator, said he have spoken with the
engineer consultant and the study would cost approximately $20,000.00. Mr. Dale

Terry, Public Works Supervisor, also spoke on the matter. Mr. Terry said he have received
approval from other surrounding residents in the area to do further drainage cleaning
and clearing. Mr. Fulghum said he will provide the proposal for the study at the next
meeting.

MALZONE M. RUSSELL- REQUEST FUNDING FOR HIGHWAY S-27-151 (ROSELAND
AREA): Mr. Russell presented to the Committee a Request for Programming for,
Resurfacing of Secondary 151 (Deloss Point Road), in the amount of $464,800.00. Vice-
Chairman Alex Flint made a motion to approve the request, motion seconded by Mr. Leo
Gaston. The Committee voted unanimously YES, and the motion passed and was
approved.

DALE TERRY — REQUEST FUNDING FOR RESURFACING OF SHINGLER AVENUE (COUNTY
ROAD): Mr. Dale Terry made a request to the committee to approve funding for the
repaving of Shingler Avenue, off highway 170, in the amount of 575,000.00. Vice-
Chairman Alex Flint made a mation to approve funding in the amount of (575,000), for
the resurfacing of Shingler Avenue, motion seconded by Mr. Leo Gaston. The Committee
voted unanimously YES, and the motion passed and was approved.

VIll. ADIJOURN: There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned.



